


TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING WITH CORRECTIONS
MARCH 12, 2014
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience:  36

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS FOR THE BOARD TO WORK ON ITEM 2 ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE ACTED UPON IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.  From the audience Char Lundy voiced concern over why we are having meetings about such important issues while so many of the people of the township are gone??  Others have been asking her.  

2.  Presentation by Allied EMS:  George Korthauer and Wendy Dawson were present to talk about Allied EMS’s proposal dated February 5, 2014 for ALS (advanced life support) service to Elk Rapids, Milton and Torch Lake Townships.  Allied is a company that currently provides ALS service to 5 counties, 5 villages and 40 townships.  Their proposal includes round-the-clock ALS with Elk Rapids, Milton and Torch Lake.  There would be a lease agreement to use our facilities and equipment, therefore in the event the service was cancelled, the township would still maintain possession of their things.  Our EMS employees would be interviewed to become Allied staff, with Allied responsible for worker comp, unemployment, health care, clothing and training as well as maintenance.  All liability would lie with Allied.  There would be a 24 hour crew at Elk Rapids, supplemented by Township First Responders, with no transport by any of the townships.  The cost for this service would be approx $490,000 - 590,000 for ALS person at Elk Rapids, and stand-by MFR in Torch Lake.  Add $ 531,000 to that number to have a second ALS person stationed in Torch Lake.  A question was asked if the proposal with transport options could be bid and the reply was yes.

3. Citizen Commentary:  Lee Scott questioned the formula that would be used to determine the cost to each township.  It can’t be 1/3, 1/3, 1/3.  Don Schultz asked how the rates proposed here tonight compare with their other 9 townships.  How often does the wage scale change?  He also asked what would happen if we wanted out.  Char Lundy felt this agreement appeared to be Elk Rapids-driven.  It needs to be Torch Lake Township-driven.  Her number one concern is making sure we provide the people of our area quality service and continue to provide that service. She is concerned about response time.  Jerry Klinefelter and well as Jim Walworth mentioned the issue of no township transports, which is going to be major issue.  Klinefelter felt Elk Rapids could have done a much better job of working with the townships regarding this proposal.  Sylvia Walworth asked about administrative costs and salaries.  How much is this going to cost the township?  She also commented she wants intercepts that work quickly efficiently.  Lucy Gaskell asked why we don’t go meet the ALS unit in route rather than waiting for them to come to us.  Don Leys asked what would become of our Director.  Would he stay on?  He also asked for verification that the bid did not include the cost of our mortgage, cleaning etc.  Ben Scheiwe commented that our knowledge is based on what we read in the newspaper.  This is a process we can go through together.  Christine Keenan Elk Rapids citizens present as well.  It was suggested we ask the same questions about our own service so we understand what we already have.    

In response to these questions, Dawson stated that there are multiple options available and a proposal can be customized base on the needs of the township. We can design the terms up front.

4.  Board Commentary:  The Board thanked Mr. Korthauer and Ms Dawson for being here tonight and doing such a fine presentation.  It was great to have the turnout we had tonight, and everyone was thanked for being there.  The audience was reminded that next week, on March 19th, we would have a presentation from MMR, Mobile Medical Response, starting at 7:00 PM.  

5. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
 



